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The TMDL meeting was held at WCRO.   Charles Martin was present and explained that several scenarios could be presented within the TMDL submittal to EPA.  He also added that the implementation had to be based on current river conditions.   This spawned a discussion of how to proceed to see if the Army Corps had to have a 216 study to change the release from Gathright Dam. Tom Botkins said that the had spoken with Bob Goodlatte about this.  No one at the meeting knew who this decision rested with.  Plans were begun to set up a stakeholders meeting to address release from Gathright Dam.
Jason Hill distributed 4 handouts:

1.
Box and whisker plot of VSCI vs. 4 categories of TP concentrations.   He explained that 100mg/m2 periphyton correlated to VSCI scores of 50-65 which then correlated to TP concentrations “between the bottom of category 2 and the top of category 3”. 

2.
Table of VSCI scores at 4 stations from 2004 to 2007.

3.
Periphyton modeling graphs with various orthophosphate reductions without flow pulsing.  This showed that a 75% reduction is required to achieve 100mg/m2 periphyton at City Park.
 4.
Jackson River Modeling scenario showing the effect of flow pulsing.  TP effluent concentration of *** mg/l was set for all dischargers.  This showed that the average periphyton level would be reduced from 136 to 97 100 mg/m2 with flow pulsing if the Chesapeake Bay nutrient limits were achieved.
Tom Botkins argued for using a 150 mg/m2target, but Jason said we could not submit that.  Both Tom Botkins and Jon Lanford wanted phosphorus limits that were “achievable”.  When asked what that meant, there was no reply.  The Lewis Berger group was asked to prepare further model runs including use of lower flows from Meadwestvaco in case they were able to implement wastewater reuse.

The next meeting was proposed for the Alleghany County board room at the end of August.
